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Minutes

The meeting of the Annual Parish Council was held at The Environment Centre, Stibbington on Wednesday 8th May 2019 at 7.00pm.

Present:

	Councillor M Beuttell
	Councillor M Bradshaw
	Councillor I Turner

	Councillor D Wright
	
	Parish Clerk W Gray

	
	
	


· Councillors were in attendance from 7.00pm 
· 4 members of the public were also present 
The Chairman, Cllr Beuttell opened the meeting at 7.00pm.

Business Discussed

	1
	Apologies for Absence – Parish Cllrs Price and Riddington, County Cllr S Bywater
	

	2
	Report from the Chair of Parish Council – See below.

	

	3
	Annual Accounts 2018/2019: 
a) To approve the Annual Governance Statement by resolution
b) Consider Accounting Statements by members as a whole
c) Approve Accounting Statements by resolution 
d) On approval Accounting Statement to be signed and dated 
A to D to be signed off at July Parish Council Meeting.

Certificate of Exemption signed by Cllr Beuttell and Parish Clerk for submission to External Auditor.
	

	4
	Questions: None
	

	5
	Any Other Matters: No matters arising.
	

	6
	Conclusion of Annual Parish Meeting: Cllr Beuttell closed by thanking everyone for attending the Annual Parish Meeting.
The meeting closed at 7.10 p.m.
	

	7
	Date of next meeting:

Wednesday 6th May 2020
	


WELCOME EVERYONE TO OUR AGM.
THIS YEAR WE HAVE LOST HELEN FACER FROM OUR PC, WHICH LEAVES 1 VACANCY.   WE WOULD LIKE TO THANK HELEN FOR HER TIME ON THE PARISH COUNCIL, AND HER VERY VALUABLE ASSISTANCE IN PLANNING MATTERS.

THERE HAVE BEEN 16 PLANNING APPLICATIONS THIS YEAR, WHICH IS SLIGHTLY HIGHER THAN LAST YEAR.   SOME ARE STILL ONGOING WAITING A DECISION FROM HDC.

THE SITUATION AT HUTCHINSONS YARD IS CONTINUING, AND WITH SEVERAL AGENCIES INVOLVED IT HAS NOT BEEN EASY FOR THE RESIDENTS.   THERE HAVE BEEN TWO REPORTED INCIDENTS AT THE YARD AND THE LAST ONE CAUSED LIFE CHANGING INJURIES TO AN EMPLOYEE.   A MEETING WILL TAKE PLACE SHORTLY WITH THOSE AGENCIES TO ATTEMPT TO GET ANSWERS AS TO HOW WE MOVE FORWARD WITH PURE FUELS, WHO RENT THIS YARD.

THERE HAVE BEEN SEVERAL COMPLAINTS REGARDING AN ILLEGAL BOLLARD, WHICH HAS BEEN ERECTED OUTSIDE NO. 1 CHAPEL COURT.   THIS IS CURRENTLY WITH HIGHWAYS ENGLAND, AND WILL HOPEFULLY BE REMOVED.   THIS BOLLARD WAS ERECTED TO ENABLE PARKING ON THE PAVEMENT.   CAN I REMIND ALL RESIDENTS THAT THE BOLLARDS AT CHAPEL COURT WERE ERECTED SPECIFICALLY TO PROTECT THE PATHWAY AND PAVEMENT?

OTHER COMPLAINTS DEALT WITH WERE REGARDING PROPOSED BUILDING WORK ON THE LAND BEHIND THE COTTAGES NOS. 12 – 22 ELTON ROAD.   THIS WORK APPEARS TO HAVE CEASED, BUT WE ARE WATCHING WITH INTEREST TO SEE IF ANY FURTHER MOVEMENT TAKES PLACE.

IN MAY LAST YEAR I HAD THE GREAT HONOUR OF BEING ELECTED AS DISTRICT COUNCIL FOR HUNTINGDONSHIRE.   I BELIEVE AND HOPE THAT THIS POSITION WILL GIVE ME A BETTER INSIGHT INTO HOW WE CAN WORK MORE CLOSELY WITH THE DISTRICT COUNCIL AND OTHER AGENCIES, TO SPEED UP DECISION MAKING.

ONCE AGAIN THANKYOU TO ALL MY FELLOW PC MEMBERS, AND A HUGE THANYOU TO ALL OUR RESIDENTS WHO FAITHFULLY ATTEND OUR MEETINGS, AND ALSO LAST BUT NOT LEAST TO WENDY GRAY FOR ALL HER DEDICATION AND ASSISTANCE.

Signed by Chair

DATE: 
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